

                                                                     Gladwin County Land Bank

Minutes
September 16, 2020
8:45a.m.

 Members present Christy Van Tiem, Rick Grove, Heath Kaplan and Christopher Shannon
Absent: Teresa Newman, Justin Schneider and Bob Balzer
 

Others present: Stacey DeMoines, Sandy Russell from Clare-Gladwin RESD
The meeting was called to order by Chairperson, Christy Van Tiem at 8:45 a.m. 
Approval of previous meeting minutes. Motion by Heath to accept as written, supported by Grove. Ayes carried; motion passed.
Sandy Russell from the Clare-Gladwin RESD attended the meeting and stated she apologies for the lack of
communication moving forward with starting 2020-2021 school project. Sandy informed the board that it has been very rewarding working with the Land Bank and at this time, she feels confident with the policies that have been implemented with COVID.  She feels they have been working well, and there hasn’t been any concerns with the 2020-2021 school year thus far but couldn’t plan ahead. She reassured the board that she understands if the Land Bank wasn’t going to commit to a school project this year.
Van Tiem informed the board members that we sold the Land Bank house at 191 Tonkin St. The closing on the sale of the house was August 28, 2020, with Superior Title in the amount of $120,000.00.  After title charges, real estate commission and the recording and transfer charges, due to the Land Bank was $110,952.00.
Discussion about conversation Van Tiem had with our realtor. The board members expressed that maybe we should go with another agent. Kaplan suggested Casey Calhoun from Modern Realty. 

Discussion on replacing the fence at 191 Tonkin St. with residential chain link fence with Midland Fence Co in Midland. Board members decide to table until further conversation with Schneider. 
Van Tiem informed the board that we sold all Butman Township Land Bank parcels along with other Land Bank parcels in other townships. Butman Township is now enforcing the sewer requirements for campers located in Sugar Springs. We are receiving calls from people saying they are deeding their lots back to the Land Bank. 

Discussion regarding selling house located at 304 Sherman Street, Gladwin to Ernie Seebeck. Board is concerned about the liability with the amount of asbestos. The board agreed to move forward with the demolition process. Van Tiem said she has reached out again to MEDC to see about the Gladwin County keeping the remaining 2018 Program Income funds to use for demolition. She has a meeting/conference call scheduled to discuss this matter. 
Next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, November 18, 2020 at 8:45 a.m. in the Commissioners’ Chambers.
Motion to adjourn meeting at 9:45 a.m. by Grove, support by Van Tiem Ayes carried; motion passed. 

